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Q:	Please refer to MPUC-MPA-1-16 Attachment A which lists a number of facilities below 69 kV.
	a)	Did CMP exclude the cost of such facilities in the designation of ATRR?  If 			yes, please identify these facilities.  If not, please explain the reasons for 			not doing so.

A:	

a) CMP did not exclude these facilities below 69 kV since CMP’s transmission system includes voltage below 69 kV. CMP has networked 34.5 kV transmission assets throughout its service territory. 

In MPUC Docket No. 99-185, Investigation of Retail Electric Transmission Services and Jurisdictional Issues, CMP, in application of FERC’s Seven-Factor Test, stated for CMP’s service territory, facilities with voltage levels above 34.5 kV are classified as transmission, and facilities with voltages levels below 34.5 kV are classified as distribution.  CMP classifies lines rated at 34.5 kV either as transmission or distribution, depending on their functions and power flow. 
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